

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS

March 23, 2021

The Town of Didsbury Council held the Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday March 23, 2021 via ZOOM Meetings.

- Staff Sgt. Chad Fournier gave a presentation and report on the Didsbury Detachment's statistics for 2020. Council expressed their appreciation and hard work with the Didsbury RCMP and commented on the exceptional relationship that exists between the Town and the RCMP. In an on-going effort to meet the needs of the community the RCMP had a survey on the Town's website to see what priorities the public would like the Didsbury Detachment to focus on for the 2021-2022 year.
- The Council is pleased with the reporting of the Aquatic Centre to some extent and the work done on the arena looks great. They are looking forward to the upcoming season with the parks opening up and Memorial Park and pathways being made ready to enjoy.
- Council was pleased with the provincial government announcement of the \$4.2 million investment into the Didsbury and District Health Services facility for upgrades and enhancement to Public Health, Mental Health, and Rehabilitation Services.
- Council is happy to welcome the new Municipal Intern in the Finance area who will begin in April 2021.
- Council asked Administration to bring back information on a good Samaritan who has been picking up after dogs where the owners have not in Memorial Park. This citizen has done a stellar job and is much appreciated.

The next Regular Council Meeting will be April 13, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. through ZOOM Meetings.